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APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Yvonne Ruffle (Bexley), Sandra Woolley (Brent), Jennie Burbury (Ealing), Tim Anderson (Greenwich), Panny Papasavva (Haringey),  Mandy Farrar (Lewisham), Rashid Patel (Newham), Barrie Lambert (Southwark), Sylvia Stuart (Waltham Forest), Elaine Brown (Waltham Forest) and Claire Freeman (City of London).
1.
MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING 

Minutes from the meeting held on 19 March 2009 were agreed.

2.
CAPITAL AMBITION WORK UPDATE – Simon Pannell

Recession – Jobs Update
In the spring London Councils collected information from boroughs on the likelihood of job cuts due to the recession following recent media enquiries.   Sixteen boroughs responded – grossing up the responses suggested that the sector will ‘lose’ about 2500 full time equivalent jobs in the current financial year.  However, respondents indicated that a reduction in use of agency workers would make a significant contribution to this number of losses.  Some boroughs also indicated that there was likely be some need for voluntary/compulsory redundancies but the main cause in any reductions would be due to longer term efficiency projects rather than a reaction to the economic circumstances.
Simon asked colleagues if they had noticed an increase in job applications. All responded yes, around 30% increase with a higher number of applications being made by those with recent private sector experience.

London Councils will be re-visiting this data collection exercise in October.  This will go through the Heads of HR and boroughs will be anonymised in the findings.

Pay Award
Following the regional pay consultations held in March an offer of 0.5% was made by the employers in April.  In making this offer the employers said that in light of the increasingly uncertain economic climate, and in an effort to secure a relatively quick settlement, the offer would be withdrawn on 1 June in the absence of an agreement.  The trade unions rejected the employers’ offer.

Discussions continued between the two sides and the basis emerged for an offer which the unions indicated they could persuade their membership to accept should the employers choose to make it.

The offer included the following elements:

· From April 2009 an increase of 1.25% on spinal points 4 to 10

· 1% on all spinal points above this

· An increase in the minimum annual leave provided within national conditions from 20 to 21 days

· To produce joint guidance on handling redundancies by 1 December 2009.

The unions’ consultation concluded on the 9 September and the above offer was agreed.

There has been significant political fall-out from local authorities who were unhappy with both the process and the increased offer.

Chief Officer/Chief Executives Pay

Employers’ position on chief executives and chief officers was that no national increase would be offered for 2009/10
Total Reward Project

Capital Ambition has commissioned the Institute of Employment Studies (IES), to undertake a piece of work looking at what employees gain from total reward packages.

More information and the report can be found on the Capital Ambition website - Using a Total Reward Model to Develop a Reward Strategy
3.
YOUR LONDON JOBS PORTAL UPDATE

The Greater London Authority (GLA), will not, in the next few months, be providing the London boroughs jobs board.  This is due to the Mayor wanting the site to be more GLA focussed.

The existing jobs portal has been disintegrating over the last few months, with feeds to borough sites dropping from 70% to 10%.

Simon and Dave Goldsmith will be visiting the North East Improvement & Efficiency Partnership on 24 September to speak to them about their own jobs portal. They will also be meeting with the Guardian to find out about a portal they provide for Scotland.  At present cost is not known for either site.

There remains an issue about funding any regional  jobs portal.  It is unlikely that funding would be seen as a priority for the Capital Ambition Board in the current economic climate

Simon and Dave will update colleagues at the December meeting.
4.
SOCIAL WORKER DATA COLLECTION EXERCISE – Simon Pannell
At the March meeting there was discussion about capturing information on where new children and families social workers were recruited from.   Following this, London Councils produced a questionnaire, which was circulated to colleagues.
Simon circulated the attached table which shows figures for the months April-June 2009, on where London boroughs have recruited social workers.  This was shared with the Heads of HR, who would like us to commit to collecting this information for the months July-September 2009.
The data collected so far suggests a 3rd of new starters are from other authorities or internal promotions.

There is some momentum to come up with national pay rates for social workers.  This may reduce poaching, although individual boroughs may offer other incentives eg golden handshakes, so there would still be the competition.    
 5.
SHARED RECRUITMENT ADMINISTRATION UPDATE – Dave Goldsmith

The contract has been running since April 2007.  It’s a two year contract with one year optional extension.  Apart from clearance & admin, all contracts have been extended till 1 March 2011.

Partners of the service are currently working in sub-groups to look at the tenders for the future.   Re-tender documents will be going out in May 2010.

From 2011 the contract will be extended to public services in England and Wales.  Beyond this, looking at including Europe!
If anyone has any queries in the meantime please contact Dave at mailto:dave.goldsmith@sutton.gov.uk or 020 8770 5004.

6.
TOPICS FOR FUTURE MEETINGS

Due to the June meeting being cancelled because of a lack of items on the agenda, colleagues were asked to think about future topics for meetings.  

The following suggestions were made:

· Equalities in Employment – Capturing Analysis – Dave Goldsmith
Six months ago Dave undertook a project to look at the Equalities work being undertaken across London boroughs.  His findings highlighted that London does better than many other parts of the country in terms of appointing people from BME backgrounds but there is still a way to go.  One of the issues we need to research in more depth is why people with disabilities and BME backgrounds apply for jobs but do not necessarily get appointed.

The outcome of the sub-group would be to promote best practice and ensure that each London borough is doing what it says does when signing up to the Equalities Agenda.

It was acknowledged that the group could potentially do some useful work on issues such as the extent to which borough employment practices could support wider aims regarding issues such as child poverty.

Peta (Hounslow) and Tricia (Havering), originally volunteered to get involved but Tricia has now left Havering and Peta now undertakes a different role.   If anyone would like to volunteer please contact Dave at mailto:dave.goldsmith@sutton.gov.uk or 020 8770 5004.

· UKBA PBS – an update on the latest developments.  Debbie is currently liaising with the Home Office to get a speaker for the December meeting.


· Vetting and Baring Process – speaker to be invited for an update


· Application Forms – possible workshop (Tim Anderson, Greenwich)


· E-Bulk Systems – all agreed that it would be a good idea to come up with questionnaire so we know what problems people are facing.   Colleagues agreed to email Debbie Williams questions they would like included.

Once the questionnaire has been designed and completed by colleagues then we would ask Jennie Burbury, LB Ealing (with her CRB role hat on), to get someone in to the group.

· Agreed that CRB needs to be a standing item on the agenda

7. 
ANY OTHER BUSINESS
The following were raised by colleagues.
· Has anyone made a decision who will pay for the ISA registration? – borough or individual,  Rachel Mundy, Merton

This was raised at a Heads of HR meeting but no-one has made a decision.


· Looking at running campaigns in generic roles in the next few months – has anyone ever done this before?    Helen Marks and Sandra Segal, Hackney

· Capping application forms – is anyone else doing?  Katie Wallace, Croydon

8.
DATES OF NEXT MEETING
10 December 2009 (10am-12.30)

Future Dates
18 March 2010 (10am-12.30)

17 June 2010 (10am-12.30)

23 September 2010 (10am-12.30)

16 December 2010 (10am-12.30)
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